



Meeting Date: 5/21/15

SAC Members: ● present

| Primary Members | Alternate Members | Ex Officio Members | Visitors |
|-----------------------------------|------------------------------------|---------------------------------|----------------------------------|
| Annie Bentz (Human Resources) | Diana Sobczynski (Human Resources) | Adam Jones (EHS) | ● Kathy Mangold (Park. & Trans.) |
| Dean Walton (United Academics) | TBD (United Academics) | Andre LeDuc (ERS) | ● Amy Grainger (UO Libraries) |
| Deb Pack (UOPD) | Rachel Dale (UOPD) | ● Ben Carlson (EHS) | |
| ● Doug Brooke (EHS) | TBD (EHS) | ● Deb Donning (Risk Management) | |
| ● Gary Malone (SEIU) | TBD (SEIU) | ● Hannah Vasey-Vehrs (RM) | |
| ● Jake Vasey (EMU) | Shawn Rubino (EMU) | ● Jeremy Chambers (EHS) | |
| John Foster (United Academics) | Joshua Razink (United Academics) | | |
| ● Lynn Alvarez (Housing) | Judd Mentzer (Housing) | | |
| ● Michelle Wygle (SEIU) | Deaton Love (SEIU) | | |
| Shawna Meechan (GTFF) | TBD (GTFF) | | |
| Steve Pelkey (Campus Operations) | Chris Meade (Campus Operations) | | |
| Teresa Pinkham (OA Council) | Shawn Kahl (OA Council) | | |
| ● Vicki Strand (Athletics) | Devon Shea (Athletics) | | |
| ● Wade Young-Jelinek (OA Council) | Shane Turner (OA Council) | | |

| TOPIC | DISCUSSION | ACTION ITEMS |
|-------------------------------|---|---|
| Review Minutes | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The 4/16/15 minutes were reviewed. | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The minutes were approved as written. |
| Accident/Injury Report | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> The April Accident & Incident Summary was reviewed. | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Deb will be expanding the class codes on this report and will provide this information at a later date. Doug will work with EHS staff on how to best empower employees to communicate their safety concerns and bring this back to the committee. This will couple well with the UO Safety Policy message ERS is working on. |
| Old Business: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Campus crosswalk concerns. Deb reported that Karen Hyatt (Community & Neighbor Relations), Chris Ramey (Campus Planning) and Gwen Bolden (Parking and Transportation) are working on crosswalk issues. The SRC issues are resolved and should be implemented soon. They are having a conversation with the city on the 17th & Agate issue. Campus Planning will be | |

| | | |
|----------------------|---|--|
| | discussing the other problem areas. | |
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Smoking on Agate median. There may be an opportunity for UO to work with the City regarding the median smoking issue. Karen Hyatt is the person on point. The City is discussing; one idea is to create an “opt in” rule for smoking on public streets and parks. They are looking at Salem as an example. | |
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Quarterly inspections. | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Michelle W. reported that the SAC Building Inspection Subcommittee has been formed and includes herself, Jeremy, Deaton, Annie and Dean. The inspections will start in June. |
| New Business: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Gary reported that a new tunnel entry policy has been implemented. EHS has started training supervisors on this policy. Supervisors are responsible for identifying issues and calling EHS if they need assistance. Ben updated the confined space and tunnel entry program information on the EHS website. A tunnel training video was created by two CPS employees who are journalism students. | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> When the final draft of the tunnel training video is complete, Doug will send the link to SAC members. |
| ADJOURN. | | NEXT Meeting: June 18, 2015, 9:00-10:00, Friendly Room 109 |